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Minutes of the Meeting of Brundall Parish Council

Held on Monday 28th October 2019 at 19:00 
at the St Laurence Centre, Brundall
	Present:


Chairman: Cllr K Wilkins
Cllr J Mickelburgh, Cllr G Buckley, Cllr G Nurden, Cllr G Abbott, Cllr F Thorpe, Cllr L Britt, Cllr J Warne, Cllr M Savory, Cllr A Free and Cllr M Snowling 
Parish Clerks: S Smyth and C Dickson

	
	Details
	Action

	2019-0136
	Closed Session: staff matters

The Council were given feedback on the Clerks appraisals.  Both were more than satisfactory.

The Deputy Clerk has achieved the CiLCA qualification and as per the contract of employment is awarded one salary scale point with immediate effect.  The Council resolved that following her satisfactory appraisal the Deputy Clerk will also be awarded an additional scale point in April 2020.
	

	2019-0137
	Closed Session: acquisition of land

The Council resolved to appoint Ashton Legal Solicitors to undertake the required work in furtherance of acquiring land East of the Memorial Hall for recreation and amenity purposes.
	

	
	Housekeeping

The Chairman advised everyone in attendance of the location of fire escapes and the procedure to be followed in the event of an evacuation.

The Chairman advised members of the public of the procedure for them speaking at Meetings of the Parish Council.  
The Chairman advised members of the public that the Parish Council would be making a sound recording of the Meeting. 
	

	2019-0138

	Apologies for Absence 
Cllr J Warns 
	

	2019-0139
	Declarations of Disclosable (DPI) or Non-Disclosable Pecuniary Interests (NDPI)

Cllr Nurden – planning items (Broadland DC)
Cllr Snowling – planning items (Broadland DC)
	

	2019-0140
	Minutes of the Previous Meeting
It was resolved, with one abstention, that the Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 23rd September 2019 be approved.
	

	2019-0141
	Actions from the Minutes (Not on the Agenda)
2019-0109 - a plan for the Youth Shelter to be opened up was discussed at the Land Management meeting.


2019-0110 - there has not yet been a meeting of the Advisory & Scrutiny Committee.

2019-0111 - a valuation meeting has been arranged for the 29th November.

2019-0125 - a notice was placed in the YVV, the base has been prepared.  The Shard will be in place by the 8th November, with a ceremony on the 11th November at 10:50am.
2019-0131 - completed.
2019-0133 - yet to be completed.
	

	2019-0142
	Public Participation

District Councillor Rebecca Grattan provided a report for Brundall Ward:
The Business Awards for the District have been launched with details on the Broadland District Council website. There may be local businesses that you would like to propose for these awards.

Broadland Youth Advisory Board is seeking new additional Board Members. They are especially keen to gain members who are interested in supporting and advocating for young people in rural communities. Let me know if anyone is interested.

Mike Snowling and I each have £500 of Ward Member funding that we can spend on projects within our four parishes. Let me or Mike know if you have any proposals for Brundall. Funding can be spent on items or training or similar.

Public
A resident reported that the lights in the Shoppers car park are not working.  The Clerk has spoken to Broadland, who are responsible, and they have been unable to source replacement parts so have had to order new heads, which may take more time.

It was also reported that large white vans are being parked in the Shoppers car park overnight.  Broadland will be consulting on parking charges.  Members of the public were not in favour of car park charges. 
	

	2019-0143
	Chairman’s Report

The Chairman gave his report:

“My report this month will be relatively brief, but it is still important to reflect on the significant amount of work this Council is currently undertaking primarily to enhance the recreational facilities in the village. This work is complex, across a range of projects, and involves considerable commitment from the Clerks and Councillors to develop these opportunities with the support and guidance of professional and legal advisers. This level of work and commitment is unlikely to reduce over the coming months. 

I also want to mention a positive meeting I had recently with Revd Peter Leech representing the church and Richard Farley from BMH when we discussed developing our recreational opportunities in the village with a commitment to work together for the benefit of the community as a whole. We agreed that this would be best confirmed in something like a 'letter of intent' between the three parties and I intend to bring a report to the next PC meeting on this basis for consideration by the Council .”
	

	2019-0144

	Land Management Committee’s Report given by its Chairman Graham Abbott
Nothing of significance to report from the last Land Management meeting.
Cllr Buckley reported that Blofield will be submitting a change of use planning application for Marty’s Marsh, which includes a bridge/culvert for the stream.  Both sides of a bridge/culvert will be on Brundall Parish Council land.  It will be paid for by Blofield PC but the maintenance and ongoing costs will be Brundall PC’s.
	

	2019-0145
	CDROB Report given by its Chairman Lawrence Britt

There has not been a CDROB meeting since the last Parish Council meeting.  

The Public Right of Way (PRoW) Definitive Map Modification Order (DMMO) has caused some response from Tingdene.  Their lawyer has written to residents who completed the PRoW forms, and also to the Council.

On the advice of the Parish Council’s solicitors it was resolved that the existing application for a DMMO at Brundall Bay Marina be withdrawn for re-assessment and consideration of a further report on re-submission.
	

	2019-0146

	Memorial Hall Trustees Report – given by Cllr Thorpe
A meeting was held 3 weeks ago which discussed in-house repairs and maintenance issues.

The sides and front of the Youth Shelter will be removed in order that it can be reopened.
	

	2019-0147

	Planning
Consultations - Broads Authority  (Flood Risk Supplementary Planning Document (SPD), Marketing and Vilability (SPD), Statement of Community Involvement

Deferred to the November meeting.
	

	2019-0148
	Planning

Land east of Brundall Memorial Hall

A sub-committee of Cllr Wilkins, Cllr Savory and Cllr Britt was agreed by the Council.  It has no decision making powers.
Planning application 2016-2126 expires in February 2020.  It was resolved by the Council to make an application to renew for the area it currently covers.*
	*Clerks

	2019-0149
	Planning 
To Consider:

20191484 – change of use from residential mixed use (childminding) at Avondale Lodge, 18 Postwick Lane.  The Council had no objections, with 3 abstentions.
20191515 – single storey side extension at 21 Cucumber Lane. The Council had no objections, with 2 abstentions.

20191567 – variation of condition 2 of PP 20172187 - repositioning dwelling on plot 1 and fenestration on plots 1 and 2 at Hillside, 1 Station Road.. The Council had no objections, with 2 abstentions.
20191592 - prior notification of larger householder extension at Gosford, 9 Links Avenue.  The Council had no objections, with 2 abstentions.

BA/2019/0328/HOUSEH - single storey extension and quay heading repair at 5 Riverside Estate. The Council had no objections, with 1 abstention.

BA/2019/0357/DEM - demolition of the old shop at Mould Shop, Riverside. The Council had no objections, with 1 abstention.
	

	2019-0150
	Highways - Parish Partnership funding

Three areas for use of the funding were discussed:
1) A zebra crossing for The Street.  Rough estimate of costs from Highways is £40k to £50.

2) Signalled crossing for The Street.  Rough estimate of costs from Highways is £85k to £100k
3) Cemetery path improvement. Three paths were put forward including costings for a trod path for each one. 
The Parish Partnership funding is limited to a maximum of £25,000.

The Council did not want to pursue a path through the Cemetery and it was felt a signalled crossing is too expensive.  

The Council asked the budget sub-committee to report back in November and/or December whether it is possible to include an accrual for a zebra crossing in the precept for 2020/21.
	*RFO

	2019-0151
	Brundall Sports Hub

The S106 agreement has not been received yet.

The planning application will probably be determined by BDC before Christmas.

The overhead power cables have now been buried but the land will not be transferred to the Parish Council until the housing development building works start. 
	

	2019-0152
	Finance

Bills for payment for October 2019– £9,664.03 excluding vat were verified by Cllr Abbott. Payments for September 2019 were checked by Cllr Warne.
The Bank Reconciliation for the 2nd Quarter was accepted.

The Memorial Hall application for a donation towards a defibrillator was discussed.  The Council has spent 50% of the donations budget for the year so far.  It was resolved to offer £250 towards the defibrillator.  Cllr Snowling offered his Broadland Community allocation.
A finance sub group of Cllrs Wilkins, Nurden, Warne and Britt was agreed to help the RFO and Clerk prepare the budget for 2020/21.  Cllr Warns will be asked in addition.

It was resolved that a budget of £100 be put towards the poppy wreaths and Royal British Legion donation.  The Clerks will decide how this amount should be split.
	

	2019-0153
	Clerk’s Correspondence

A letter from the Shelroy Trust regarding Christmas Hampers for the more vulnerable will be forwarded to individual Councillors.*
The Cluster Meeting notes have been circulated to Councillors for information only.  Blofield Councillor S. Shackle was missed as an attendee.
	*Clerk

	2019-0154
	Items for the next Agenda Meeting of the Parish Council

BDC Consultations
Traffic
Change of date for the December meeting
	

	2019-0155

	Date, time and venue of next Parish Council Meeting

25th November – 7pm St Laurence Rooms

Meeting closed at 8.30pm
	

	Signed as a true record …………………………………………….…….    Date ………………………… 


	Payments for October 2019
	

	
	

	Parish clerk costs
	£4,385.74

	Grass cutting monthly contract
	£561.66

	Members Expenses
	£0.00

	Insurance
	£0.00

	Annual Fees
	£400.00

	Allotments/C Park
	£1,148.72

	Street Lighting
	£508.11

	Handyman and cleaning
	£1,123.12

	Office expense
	£172.99

	Repairs and Renewals
	£1.00

	Telephone
	£147.38

	S106
	£0.00

	C Park
	£0.00

	Trees
	£0.00

	Room Hire
	£84.17

	Cremers
	£225.78

	Cemetery
	£14.90

	Projects
	£890.46

	Grants
	£0.00

	Training
	£0.00

	S137
	£0.00

	
	 

	Total expenditure
	£9,664.03

	
	

	RECEIPTS FOR October 2019
	

	Precept
	£49,505.50

	Cemetery
	£75.00

	Allotments
	£1,320.00

	S106
	£10,425.00

	VAT
	

	Insurance
	

	Total Income October 2019
	£61,325.50
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